NMDA Minutes-May 12" 2021

Call to order 1:05pm

Maribeth St Cyr-President

Winnie Fitch-Treasurer

Susan Reed-Youth Chair

Barbara Burkhardt-Past President/Schooling Show Chair
Sarah Turner- Membership Chair

John Collins-arrived about 1:25

Absent-

Valerie Simpson-Member at Large

Steve Preteska-Secretary

Maribeth’s report
Update on Virtual show and Fun Bus to Foy

Sarah requested more info on logistics
Winnie's report:

Checking $14378.49

Education Fund $4835.74

CD $6159.27

Directors Insurance and USDF fees are due.
Cherry Tree Show-

Entries-$1052.07

Judge-$200

Facilities-$200

Profit-$552.07
We also made $115 for the education fund from the tack swap.
Sarah’s report-

73 members as of today, all info on the google drive.



John’s report

A brief discussion regarding the awards banquet in January and pursuing other options besides
the Marriott.

Barbara’s report
Discussion around assuring getting minutes on the website caught up.
Report on upcoming shows (June and August) as well as renting the arena to NMD-RMDS

Discussion on an incident regarding our last show’s judge cancelling with no notice.

Susan’s report
Would like to do a braiding clinic, she has a sponsor for food at the clinic.
A proposed partnership with 4-H is still on hold as the arena in Stanley is still closed.

Susan, as the representative for The Dressage Foundation, proposed that the entry fees for one
of the tests at the next schooling show be donated to TDF. A discussion occurred around which test
would be donated. It was decided that Training 3 entry fees be donated to The Dressage Foundation.

In other new business, we discussed having the Annual Membership meeting at Maribeth’s house as a
Potluck BBQ sometime in September.

We also discussed whether we want to replace our personal emails with the clubs email address on the
website or not.

Meeting adjourned at 230pm



